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Meeting Schedule 

 June 18th Board of Directors Meeting,             
  Powers Ferry UMC, 6:30pm  

June 25th  New Officers Installation -  7pm          

           Olive Garden Restaurant         

  2467 Cobb Pkwy            

 

July 4th Marietta July 4th Parade - 9:30am     

          meet in front of Roswell Street       

          Baptist Church  

East Cobb Lions Club       
New Officers Installation         

June 25th  

The annual meeting for the installa-

tion of club officers is a long - time 

Lions club tradition. It is a celebra-

tory event for the East Cobb Lions 

Club to:  

¶ Express gratitude to the previous 

board members as they complete 

their term of service for serving 

the club.  

¶ Honorably transfer authority and 

responsibility from current lead-

ers to newly elected directors 

and officers.  

¶ Recognize club members who 

have provided excellent leader-

ship and service.  

¶ Celebrate the clubõs service and 

positive effect on its community.  
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Left to Right  Scholarship Chairperson Lion Sue Herring, Briana Thomas - Kell High 

School, Michelly Pereira - Lassiter High School, Lindsey Rhyne - Pope High School, 

Katherine Mittleider - Walton High School and Faemata Jusu - Wheeler High School. 

Additional winners unable to be present were Matthew Starker - Sprayberry High 

School and Kimberly Povoa - Walton High School. 

2019 East Cobb Lions Scholarship Winners 

This year the East Cobb Lions Club presented seven (7) college scholar-

ships to deserving East Cobb High School seniors. 5 of the scholarship 

winners were present at the May 14th meeting.  

These outstanding high school seniors have earned their scholarships 

through academic excellence, leadership, and their on-going commit-

ment to help others by performing  outstanding community service. Com-

munity service achievement is a major part of the evaluation criteria. 
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From Ed Ettel... 

Thank you, East Cobb Lions Club, for packing with us last night! You packed 24 care-

packages that weighed a total of 306 pounds. The boxes are on their way to 227 Airmen, 

Marines and Soldiers in Afghanistan, China, Kuwait, Poland, Singapore and three undis-

closed locations. 

 

This was your fifteenth packing session over the past 10 years, more sessions than any oth-

er group. Ed Ressler, being a Marine himself, packed boxes for Lynn's Marine grandson in 

Beijing. Henry Bohn packed boxes for a soldier in Afghanistan, who is a friend of Dennis Sew-

ell Sr.’s son. 

 

We congratulate East Cobb Lions Club scholarship winner, Katherine Mittleider, who had al-

so packed with us two other times with the Walton High School Outreach Club. We thank 

Henry for bringing beverages and giant pizzas from Christos. We also thank you for your fi-

nancial donation that helped pay for the session's mailing costs, and we appreciate 

Ed (Santa) Ressler’s donation that matched the club's donation. In addition, we thank Deb-

bie Arnold, Holly Freeman and Pam Jenn for their assistance as facilitators. 

 

You were featured in the Project Mail Call Website: 

http://ettel.typepad.com/2019_project_mail_call/ 

 

You were also featured in Project Mail Call's Facebook Group, so if you want to view your en-

try or join the group, click on the following link: 

http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=105870112781328 

 

Mary and Ed Ettel 

http://projectmailcall.com 

Project Mail Call  
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Lion Ed Ressler, Chairman                            

East Cobb Lions Vision Screening  

 Vision Screening 

 June 2019 

 

Here we ÁÒÅ in June.  Won’t be long and it will be December and Santa will be everywhere. 

 

A few things to think about and plan for starting August 1.  I expect that we will receive permis-

sion to begin vision screening in early August this Fall rather than late August as in the past.  

This means that we will have more time to complete vision screening prior to the Christmas 

break, which is the goal of the Cobb County School System.   

Having said that, what we need you to do to help us complete this great service task is to plan 

as much as you can.  How, make your doctor appointments for the afternoon.  Most of our 

screenings are in the morning and we are generally done by noon. 

Plan your vacations.  Cobb County Schools are on break the last week of September and the 

week of Thanksgiving.  Try to schedule your traveling around those two breaks. 

Last year there were six elementary schools that did not want the Lions to provide vision 

screening but I expect that will change this year.  Additionally, we expect those middle and high 

schools that were not screened last fall will want to be screened this fall.  Unfortunately, the 

Lions in Cobb County are so good that everyone now wants us to provide their vision screening. 

As an example of what is going to happen, there were three schools that scheduled vision 

screening before the school year ended May 22 and I just had a request from another school 

yesterday, June 5th.  
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Fellow Lions, 

 

 Lions Clubs International Foundation Announces Historic Capital Fundraising Campaign  

Oak Brook, Ill., USA, July 30, 2018 – Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) launched a comprehensive fundraising 

campaign July 3, 2018 at the annual Lions Clubs International Convention in Las Vegas, Nevada.  

The most ambitious fundraising effort in LCIF history, Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Serviceϱ will span three years, 

with a goal of raising US$300 million by June 30, 2021. Campaign 100 will empower Lions to serve 200+ million people 

each year.  

Campaign 100 was built to support the needs of a changing world, by expanding Lions’ commitment to communities, with 

a focus on:  

Vision – LCIF will lead the global charge to eradicate blindness caused by infectious disease, reduce preventable blind-

ness and visual impairment, and improve quality of life for those who are blind or visually impaired.  

Youth – LCIF will serve youth through improved access to quality education, vital health services, inclusive social and rec-

reational opportunities, and positive youth development.  

Disaster Relief – LCIF will deeply engage in disaster relief efforts and in preparing for, and responding to, natural disasters 

whenever and wherever they strike.  

Humanitarian Causes – LCIF will sponsor and deliver programs that address the distinct needs of at-risk and vulnerable 

populations such as the elderly, the disabled, orphans and others disproportionately impacted by social and economic 

factors.  

Diabetes - LCIF’s Campaign 100 will allow Lions to respond to the global epidemic of diabetes, by increasing public aware-

ness, sponsoring diabetes screenings, emphasizing healthy lifestyles, and other comprehensive health initiatives de-

signed to improve quality of life for those living with this disease.  

Hunger – LCIF will work toward a world in which no one goes hungry, expanding resources and infrastructure needed to 

address food shortages worldwide.  

Childhood Cancer – LCIF will help strengthen medical and social services, increasing life expectancy of children living with 

cancer, and enhancing quality of life for them and their families.  

Environment – LCIF will protect the environmental health of our global communities, generating long-term, positive ecolog-

ical impact. 
 

Campaign 100 is an opportunity to transform our Foundation and the world. Through this campaign we are asking every 

Lion to begin or continue supporting LCIF each and every year. Therefore, we will ask all Lions to consider a donation of 

US$100 per year for three successive years. Our goal is to achieve 100% participation from each member of our clubs. If 

your donation of US$100 is not feasible at this time, any donation will be greatly appreciated. Remember, participation is 

key and any donation you can afford will greatly impact Lion’s ability to achieve our mission and create positive change 

across the globe.  

 

The best way to donate is by going to lcif.org/donate on the web. The pledge form on the next page is to be mailed or 

emailed to the address listed to make LCIF aware of your commitment.  

 

Thanks 

AL Hernandez  

LCIF Club Coordinator  
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2019 Georgia Lions MD18 State Convention    

Callaway Gardens  

The 2019 Lions MD 18 State Convention was 

held on May 16–19 at beautiful Callaway Gar-

dens.  

Lion Ed Ressler received the Ervin Crumbley 

Award. The highest honor that the Lions of Geor-

gia, Inc. can bestow upon a Lion. It recognizes 

the Lion’s outstanding, life-long contributions to 

the Lions of Georgia, Inc.  

Lion Ray Moore received the International Presi-

dent’s Award. This Award is the second highest 

award in Lionism and is awarded to Lions who 

have shown a significant level of commitment to 

the principals of Lions and outstanding contribu-

tions in the world of service beyond the club and 

district levels.  

Lion Patty White received the Leadership Award. 

The International President’s Leadership award 

is the third highest honor in Lionism and is given 

to those Lions who have demonstrated signifi-

cant leadership contributions.  
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Tom Gonter with MUST Ministries was the special guest speaker at the June 11th 

East Cobb Lions Club meeting. Tom discussed the difficulties that MUST Ministries 

has encountered regarding their Summer Lunch Program. For more than 20 years, 

along with countless volunteers, MUST has provided a nutritious sack lunch each 

summer weekday to thousands of children in seven counties. 

The lunches have been prepared by volunteers. The volunteers have been carefully 

screened and have been required to adhere to strict food preparation guidelines. 

However, a short time prior to starting the lunch program this year, Georgia State 

Health officials said that MUST cannot continue to accept sandwiches as made in 

the past for Summer Lunches and the food must now be prepared in certified kitch-

ens under supervision.  

Because of the short notice with inadequate time to develop a new approach, MUST 

has decided the best way to address the issue is to purchase pre-packaged sand-

wiches from a vendor at $0.75 each. They hand out anywhere from 6,000 to 7,000 

sack lunches every weekday in the summer, which means they need to raise about 

$225,000 to fill the bags.  

MUST is asking individuals and organizations to provide the funds needed. To do-

nate, you can visit MUSTMinistries.org or email SummerLunch@MUSTMinistries.org. 

Tom Gonter with MUST Ministries dis-

cusses the challenges in providing 

Summer Lunches to needy children   

mailto:SummerLunch@MUSTMinistries.org?subject=We%20saw%20the%20story%20on%20FOX%205%20Atlanta%20and%20wanted%20to%20help...


Co-Presidents   Henry Bohn /                      

    Susan Hampton  

Immediate Past President  Al Hernandez   

1st Vice President   Janna Boevink  

2nd Vice President   

Secretary   Ray Moore 

Assistant Secretary  Leslie Dugosh 

Treasurer   Ray Moore 

Assistant Treasurer  Susan Hampton 

Tail Twister   Bob Shaw  

Assistant Tail Twister  Jeff Budd 

Lion Tamer   Bob Hennessey 

Chaplain    Gene McDuffie 

Assistant Chaplain   Don Webster 

Membership Chairman  Asgar Kachwalla 

Sight Conservation Director  Kelly Ryan  

Directors—1 year   Ron Shelby 

    Janna Boevink 

Directors—2 year   Leslie Dugosh 

    Don Garrow 

    Patty White  

Georgia Lighthouse Associate Liz Moore 

Camp for the Blind Associate Kelly Ryan 

Programs Director   Ed Ressler 

Golf Committee Chairman  Janna Boevink  

Newsletter Editor   Don Garrow 

Assistant Newsletter Editor  Jeff Budd 

Scholarship Chairman  Sue Herring   

Assistant Scholarship Chairman Gene McDuffie 

Vision Screening Chairman   Ed Ressler 

 

 

 

2018-19 Club Officers 
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